

CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Wednesday, 27th February 2020

Dear Parents,

Home Learning Projects

It has been a real treat to return to school this half term and see the wonderful home learning projects pupils have completed which reflect upon our school vision. We are very keen for each year group to share their work with pupils and parents and will create displays around the school. This will provide an opportunity for parents to pop in to see the wonderful collection of work in the week beginning Monday 9th March.

Lent

I will say of the Lord, "He is my refuge and my fortress, my God, in whom I trust"

Throughout the 40 day period of Lent we will be learning more about the Christian Value of Trust and Humility. Trust is at the heart of our faith in God, but it should also be at the heart of our relationships with one another and we are using the words from the book of Psalms to help us further understand this.

"Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful stewards of God's grace in its various forms" | Peter 4:10

The scripture verse, I Peter 4:10 that drives our vision helps us remember the importance of using our gifts in service. Today, each pupil has been given a special Lent Booklet to help them prepare for Easter. We hope that these booklets will support children in developing their gifts of kindness, gratitude and service as they consider ways they can help others and in doing so, prepare themselves for Easter.

Lent fundraising

As always we will be fundraising during Lent. This year, in line with our PSHE curriculum (for this half term) "living in the wider world", each year group has democratically chosen a charity they would like to support. The charities are listed below. Year group fundraising events will take place at the end of this half term and we hope you will support your children in raising money for their chosen charity.

EYFS	Save the Children				
Year One	Children In Need				
Year Two	Australia Bushfire Emergency				
Year Three	Great Ormond Street Hospital				
Year Four	RSPCA				
Year Five	Stand up to Cancer				
Year Six	World Wildlife Fund (WWF)				

Easter across the world

As part of our global learning curriculum this half term, pupils will be learning about how Christians celebrate Easter in different ways across the world. Children may like to carry out a voluntary home learning project on this topic and teachers will give pupils time to present their projects to the class in the last week of term. Examples might include why some Christians paint eggs at Easter time, throw pots or take part in processions in the street.

T	hank	you fo	r your	continued	sup	port and	prayers	for	our scl	hool	community.	
---	------	--------	--------	-----------	-----	----------	---------	-----	---------	------	------------	--

Best wishes,

Mrs Tramoni